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F ROM THE SUPERINTENDENT: Bruning-Davenport School News 
December 2024 

BOLTS:  “Building Outstanding Leaders for Tomorrow’s Society 

“Any act of kindness, however small, 

Seems big in the eyes of the receiver. “  

Unknown 

Celebrations – Birthdays 

Deb Mcdonald– Natalie Hinrichs – Logan Zeleny – Audra Lootnjer-

Capek – Lichelle Houchin 

 

December Daycare Meeting 

Voted to hire an Engineer for a “scope of project” estimate of building 
expansion on the Daycare building.  I explained that we have talked a 
bit among the board about Daycare expansion but have not discussed 
“moving forward” with any definite approval.  The Daycare Committee 
is paying for the Engineer fee with grant money from grants they have 
received.  The Daycare is also launching a tax credit program through 
the state that would bring in significant funds, as well as a reasonable 
possibility at more grant income.  Also discussed that building reconfig-
uration and even new school construction is being discussed.  The 
Daycare is at maximum capacity with a growing waiting list and is in 
desperate need of more space. 

November   $(411.83) 

      October       $1815.00 

September  $2340.00 

August        $4388.00 

Received a $20,000 grant from Cargill. 

 

December Board Meeting  

Discussed the new state law allowing firearm carry on school grounds 

by licensed, trained personnel.  As of now, insurance companies will 

not allow this to happen. 

Discussed open board position protocol. 

Announced newly elected board members Lon Schoenholz and Baxter 

Beals. 

Approved resignation of Dan Prososki as PE teacher. 

Approve two board policy midyear updates of minor consequence. 

Approved annual audit, for which we received a good rating.  Board 

Clerk Erika Brinegar does a great job with the audit. 

 

Other News 

Anyone interested in applying for the Davenport open board position 

shall submit an application to the District office by Dec 31 at 4:00PM.  

Applications may be picked up in the District office.  This is a Davenport 

position. 

 

Talking points at Jan 6 Faculty Meeting: 
Ending school at same time next year,  
   instead of HS getting out earlier than JH. 
Facility update - Reconfiguration of K-6 and 7-12. 
Policy changes – Lunch payment – computer fee. 
Safety system – cameras in classrooms. 
Before after school program. 
Music program changes – Val possibly covering Spanish. 
Data Breach. Told you about this last month.   
   It was real but probably no damage. 
Long Term Vision Committee. 
Summer School. 
Interventions next year. 
Calendar. Early release times. 
Longer PT parent meetings. 

Help Wanted:  Custodian , Bus Driver, Elem PE - AD 

 

Financials: Ending 11-30-24 24       23   22 

Budget             5,387,784   4,993,402          4,898,087 

YTD expenditures            1,317,636 1,139,360            1,126,740 

Last month             416,754       360,961                363,369 

% Budget remaining             75.54%               78.85%                77.44% 

Davenport Building Fund       $454,000 

Bruning Building Fund           $367,000 

Depreciation Fund             $861,000 

Davenport Activity Fund        $216,000 

Bruning Activity Fund             $283,000 

Nutrition Fund                        $300,060 

(Fiscal year Sept 1 – Aug 31) 

 

Committee’s:     Next Meeting 

Americanism     Jerry Sarah Jamie Brad Jill C Dan B  Yearly 

BDEA  Rick Beth D Melinda Cammie  As needed 

BDS Coop  Jeff Jamie Sheri   Quarterly 

Calendar  Jill C Jill R Daina Ali   As needed 

Comm Outreach Daina Mark Maggie Dan P Val  At Inservice 

Daycare Adam Daina Heather Sarah K Lichelle Ciara Kathy O Kel Monthly  

Discipline Daina Cammie Ali Maggie Morgan Jill R Dan Annually 

Build/Grounds Pat Ryne Jeff Brad   Annually 

Frontline      Weekly 

Grant      As Needed 

ILCD   Deb Melinda  At Inservice 

NCIS   Negotiations/Calendar/Insurance/Schedule Varies 

   Certified   Chris Melinda Daina Jerry Sarah Ryan  As Needed 

   Classified  Erika DeEtta Barb W Jeff Jim Kevin  As Needed 

Safety   Ali Chris Marci Logan Leah  At Inservice 

Steering Melinda Beth A Lichelle Jill Britany Rick Dan Bi Monthly 

Tech Website Jill R Beth D Tara Micah Wade Kent At Inservice 
Transportation  Dan Sheri Jeff Ryan   As needed 

Wellness  Brooke Lori B Cammie Morgan Maggie  At Inservice 

 

Upcoming upgrades and expenses: 

$80,000  Foundation repair to address the cracks in the Bruning gym. 

$12,000  Privacy fence West of the Bruning building. 

$14,000  Playground fence at Bruning. 

?  Possible electric grid in both buildings. 

?  Upgrade middle school science lab – Davenport. 

?  Upgrade LED lighting in both buildings. 

 

Goal: 

To be the best small school in the State 
 



F ROM THE PRINCIPAL: It’s hard to believe that the year is half over, already! The Junior High Basketball teams have been 
off and running with plenty of games already and a lot more after break. The students have also been busy with lots of other ac-

tivities, too. The Christmas program was a great time for our students to show off their musical skills! Mrs. Ellis and Mr. K did an 
excellent job getting the students ready for their performances. The students also got to enjoy some time doing a variety of Christmas 
activities before break. Sometimes it’s nice for the kids to unplug even at school and allow them some time to build relationships and 
have fun with their classmates. 

January is a fresh start as we begin a new quarter, semester, and calendar year. It’s always a good idea to get off on the right foot 
when school begins. It’s a lot easier to stay on top of things if you do it from the beginning then it is to dig yourself out of a hole. 

I hope everyone gets the time to rest and recharge during Christmas Break.  2nd Semester will fly by just as quickly and before we 
know it, it will be time for Summer Break!  JJ Wagner, Davenport Building Principal 

F ROM THE PRINCIPAL:  Happy New Year! It’s hard to believe that we have made it to 2025 already! Throughout the last 
five months, I have seen our staff and students accomplish so much! We have learned new math concepts, read new literature, 

and learned about our history. The test scores have proven that our students are meeting our expectations. Thank you to our teachers 
who have done a fantastic job in leading the children in their learning. 
 
Things have been very busy for our students these last few months. There have been Christmas celebrations, ball games, and activi-
ties. The students have accomplished so much throughout the 2024 year! We want to congratulate the football team on a very suc-
cessful season, and a huge shout-out to the volleyball and BD one-act teams for qualifying for the state competitions!  
 
While we have reflected this last month, it is now time to look to the future. What is it that we want to accomplish this year? What 
are our goals, in all aspects of our lives? Parents, talk to your kids about what is happening at school and celebrate their accomplish-
ments! Students, reach out when you may need help and lend a helping hand to peers when they need it. We want the students to 
reach their full potential, both academically and personally. Together, we can make a difference and reach our goals! Let’s make 
2025 the best year yet!  Ruth Kowalski, Bruning Building Principal 
 

          JANUARY  BIRTHDAYS     

      Grade         Name                                Date      Grade        Name                                  Date                                                                      

                   

8 Chase Oltmans 2 

 Brooke Soukup 2 

3 Tara Turley 5 

12 Braelynn Renz 7 

9 Natalie Meyer 8 

PreK Camryn Fitzgerald 8 

PreK Ellie Paup 9 

9 Adain Schoenhals 16 

 Jill Rohr 17 

12 Peyton Domeier 19 

K Emery Wagner 20 

2 Kristopher Philippi 25 

5 Addison Schoenrock 28 

WEIGHTS CLASS: 1200 LB Club:  Eli W.,  Kesston D.  800 LB Club:  
Braelynn  R.  School Records:  Eli W.  

School Records:  Eli W. Power Clean, Braelynn R. Power Clean and Squat 

  Chart:  4 Lifts:  Eli W., Kesston D., Braelynn R., Tobby V. 

2 Lifts:  Wyatt H., Brayden G., LeTrell H.,  Wyatt H., Brayden G., LeTrell H., 
Kaden D.  1 Lift:  Kinzley B., Campbell B.,  

Karolyn O.  

C OUNSELOR’S CORNER:  Happy New Year!  In December, K-4 finished the Second 

Step SEL Program, the social-emotional learning foundation for the Bullying Preven-

tion Unit.  All grades, K-8,  discussed empathy torwards peers and being a positive bystand-

er.  We worked on friendship skills to help protect students from bullying and learned ways 

to recognize and respond effectively to bullying.  We will continue this program every year!   

Classes for SCC, that some students have taken, ended on December 13!  Some pretty good 

grades once again from our students!  The Seniors have shared how they have been working 

on scholarships that are being given or sent to them! 

Beginning in January, K-8, will be completing the Second Step SEL Program with more in-

formation to come…Thank you for all you do for your students and their teachers!  Ms. Reinsch 



MEET A SENIOR 

CAMPBELL BOHLING is the daughter of Matt and Leisa Bohling and she has one sister Kinzley.    She has 
been involved in Volleyball, Baksetball, NHS FCCLA, FFA, Letter Club, FCA and One Act at Bruning-
Davenport USD.  She is a member of St. Peter Lutheran Church in Deshler.  Campbell’s  hobbies  are volley-
ball, baking and lifting weights.  Her future plans are to become a Physical Therapist.  Campbell’s favorite 
food is strawberries, her favorite TV show is My Room, her favorite song is American Nights by Zach Bryan 
and her favorite place to go to be alone is her room.  The most influential person in her life has been her Mom.  
“She’s a hard worker and has pushed me to be my best”  says Campbell. 

 

CATELIN SCHAFFER is the daughter of Greg and Staci Shaffer.  Her siblings are Audrey, Taylor, Nate, 
Ethan, Elissa and Gavin.  Catelin is involved in Golf, One Act, Quizbowl, NHS, FFA, Letter Club and Striv at 
Bruning-Davenport USD.  She is also involved in Active Christian Teens at St. Peter’s  Lutheran Church in Dav-
enport.  In her spare time, Catelin likes to draw golf, being outside, hanging out with friends and family and fish-
ing.  She is undecided on her future plans.  Her favorite food is steak and cheesy potatoes, her favorite TV show is 
King of the Hill, her favorite song is Evanelina by Cotter Wall and her favorite place to go to be alone is outside.  
The most influential person in her life has been her Grandpa Jerry.  “I  respect him for his strong morals and work 
ethic”  says Catelin. 

“Teachable moments," was the theme for lunch, 

the day before Thanksgiving!   

The BDHS foods class had the opportunity to 

assist with the Charcuterie Boards for the 
school lunch program.  Another great oppor-

tunity to do food preparation on a large scale. 
Thanks, Amanda Barney. 

Hey ladies, your hard work paid off ! You are part of the Blue Cross insurance company website!  Woo 

hoo 

Fingers crossed they send the $5000 grant  our way !   Please share with your teammate.  thanks for mov-

ing that banner from sport location to sport location.... and back! 

 

O NE ACT:  The 2024 One-Act season has come to an end and what a season it has been! This year, the 
students chose the play Puberty!: The Game Show by Greg Atkins. While the play was originally chosen 

as a joke due to its humorous title, it ended up being a blast to perform. With 35 total students making up the 
cast and crew, coaches Morgan Beals and Heather Ramsey had their work cut out for them. But the kids 
worked so hard all season long and had the team’s most successful season in nine years. The season started 
back in August with auditions, something the team has not done for several years. After roles were chosen, 
weekly practices began all through the months of September and October. At the beginning of November, 
practices ramped up with twice a week and one of those weekly practices being at 6:30 in the morning. The 
over 40 hours put into this program outside of school definitely paid off once the competition season began. 
The students competed at the Crossroads Conference South competition on November 20th, and brought 
home 3rd place. The season continued with the District competition on December 4th at Scribner-Snyder. The 
day started at 4 AM and didn’t end until 8 PM. Although it was an incredibly long day, the team brought 
home the championship plaque and 12 outstanding acting awards, qualifying for state! They competed at the 
Johnny Carson Theatre in Norfolk at the State Competition on December 11th, bringing home 5th place and 6 
outstanding acting awards. This season has been ex-
tremely successful, but more than the awards and num-
bers it has been fun. The coaches are so proud of the 
dedication these students have shown to this produc-
tion. Puberty is a questionable time in everyone’s life, 
but one thing is for certain: everyone will look back at 
this season and remember Puberty!: The Game Show 
fondly. 



FFA Update: To start off the festive month of December, our chapter held their first LDE night for the parents and the commu-

nity to attend. At this event, members practiced their competition in front of a crowd. Amanda Barney graciously provided cookies 
and punch. The next week, LDE’s (Leadership Development Events) took place in Seward. The Ag Demo team consisting of Addi-
son Brase, Kinzley Bohling, and Karolyn Ozenbaugh finaled and will compete again in January with the chance to make it to the 
state competition. Eli Weber and Peyton Domeier competed in employment skills and both earned a purple ribbon. Braelynn Renz 
also competed and is the fourth overall alternate to state. In junior public speaking, Kennedy Barney earned a purple ribbon while 
Eva Oltmans earned a blue. Campbell Bohling competed in senior public speaking and received a purple ribbon. Elizabeth Hinrichs 
and Lauryn Koch both collected blue ribbons from this event. In Cooperative and Discovery speaking, Cynthia Ozenbaugh and 
Aliviah Barney both received blue ribbons. Catelin Schaffer and Claire Lahners also received red ribbons in Natural Resources and 
Ag Literacy. To celebrate our LDE accomplishments, our Christmas party was right around the corner. This year, both the FCCLA 
and FFA decided to combine their parties which doubled the fun. Pizza was served along with delicious sugar cookies that the FCS 
class provided. As the cold 
month wraps up, our chapter 
will prepare for the busy 
months to come. Addison 
Brase  BD FFA Reporter 
 

HOUR OF CODE:    Each December we celebrate computer 

science in education by hosting an Hour of Code for students in 
the Davenport building during their computer class time. This 
year was no different! During the Hour of Code, students each 
pick an activity to do that involves their learning how to put 
blocks together in a certain order to make what is on their 
screens do what they want it to do. The second grade class is 
new to the coding experience but they had so much fun that 
they will do it again during their last class of 2024! 
 

HAPPY NEW YEAR!!! 

WISHING EVERYONE A HAPPY 

AND PROPEROUS 2025 

ELEMENTARY:  Rachel and Jenna from the Extension office visited Davenport elementary on Tuesday. They presented to the 

2nd and 3rd grade about evergreen trees. 

Students learned about the life cycle of an 

evergreen tree, got to dissect a pinecone to 

see the seeds inside, and learned how tree 

farms and Christmas impact agriculture in 

Nebraska.  



F OODS  CLASS AND AG CLASS:  Students in the foods class and ag 
class joined together to learn about lamb.   Dorper lamb, was the star of 

this feast and is raised specifically for the meat and not wool.   
 
The students seasoned and seared the leg of lamb and slow roasted it with 
spices and vegetables.  The lamb meatballs and grilled burgers were served 
with pita bread and tzatziki sauce. The overall favorite, pan seared lamb 
chops -served medium rare with rice pilaf. The students were amazed by and 
loved the flavor!  They are ready to try it again!  The lamb was a gift  to Miss 
Balke’s  foods class, from the Tecker Ranch -near Parks, NE.  The Tecker 
Ranch, Incorporated the Dorper sheep and Red Wattle pork, into their ranch-
ing  operation, after their children studied the heritage breeds as an FFA pro-
ject. Now, those same “grown” children sell the hard to find meats at markets 
in Denver, to local fans, and online.   

F OODS SCIENCE CLASS AND AG CLASS:   Members of Family & Consumer Science and Ag classes from BD ventured to 
Beatrice for a day of Entrepreneurial  and food production investigation.  Students were very surprised at the size of industries, 

and the everyday products they use are being produced in their backyard.   
 
*Beatrice Bakery and the “World of Yum”, was the first stop.   In addition to tasting the world famous, Grandma’s Fruitcake, the 
students met with company CEO  to learn the challenges of running a company that bakes 1,000,000 pounds of fruitcake each year.   
 
*Clean Slate Soap, was a hit with the students.  Owner and entrepreneur walked students through her journey of starting the compa-
ny and the “chemistry” behind her products.  The local self-starter shared her journey from product development to running a retail 
store and on-line business. 
 
* Landmark Foods, served as the final stop on the tour.  Chad & Courtney Lottman,  owner’s of Landmark, went from a small meat 
locker to a  production plant that  processes thousands of pounds of meat, each day.  Students were able to tour the plant and see a 
national brand, Jack Link’s beef sticks, made from start to finish. The day we were there, the 
plant made 250,O00 beef/cheese sticks  Seeing the size and automation of the plant was impres-
sive and food and employee safety, top their list.   
 
A big thank-you to these businesses for opening their doors to BD students.  This trip was fund-
ed by a Carl Perkin’s vocational education grant. 

 

T REE LIGHTING:  Members of the BD FCCLA chapter joined the Bruning 
Community Club- for the annual tree lighting 

events.  In addition to serving hot chocolate and 
cookies on Main Street, 7th Grade members assist-
ed children with cookie decorating and Bingo, at 
the Opera 
House.  
 












